RMDS EXECUTIVE BOARD MEETING MINUTES
May 11, 2017
Darcy’s Bistro & Irish Pub — 303-770-0477
4955 S Ulster St #103
Denver, CO 80237
The room is reserved beginning at 6pm
@ 6:30 PM

Attendance: Gwen Ka’awaloa, Sharon Soos, Joan Clay, Anclaire Spaulding, Michelle Anderson, Cassandra DiPentino, Una Schade,
Marylo Hoepner, Sandra Rosewell, Kathy Simard, Didi DeKrey, Beth Geier

Proxies: Arlene Rhodes to Didi DeKrey, Heather Petersen to Anclaire Spaulding, Simone Windeler to Gwen Ka’awaloa, Kris Cooper to
Cassandra DiPentino, Beth Hart to Didi DeKrey, Ginka Kubelka to Una Schade; Beverly Swanson to Una Schade, Pat Leech to Didi DeKrey;
Tiffany Busch to Marylo Hoepner, Barbara Graham Terry to Marylo Hoepner

Guests:

Call to Order-President Gwen Ka'awaloa
Meeting called to order at 6:31 pm
Introductions-none
Secretary - Approval of Minutes Heather Petersen (Beth Geier)
e March
Una Schade made a motion to approve the minutes as presented. 2nd by MaryJo Hoepner. Motion passed unanimously

Treasurers Report Sharon Soos
Funds as of April 30, 2017
RMDS Checking Account $26,720.55
RMDS Paypal (as pf 4/19/17) $16,933.42
RMDS Scholarship S 6,557.63
Money Market $43,963.99
TOTAL $94,175.59
President Report Gwen Ka'awaloa

Wanted to touch bases about:

e  DSIR - which is coming up and we need to support this event. We have a good partnership with the CHP. Looking towards next
year as well. Keep up the goodwill.

e Sponsors for championships — needed as the budget has increased by $10,000.00 — everyone needs to step up and help.

e Board positions are available and we need to be looking for new faces to hold these positions — need to start looking now.

e If you have other ideas for championships, be sure to contact Una or Heather.

e  Go to the USDF website for the National Education Initiative. Available for chapters to apply for grants to support their projects.

e Really appreciate your coming tonight in spite of everyone’s busy schedule.

e |t was stressed that RMDS members must have RMDS Board approval before trying to represent RMDS.

Vice President Report Joan Clay
No report
Central Office Beth Geier
Membership

e  Registration — 633 as of 5/8 members for 2017; 91 new horses since October, 2016

e See reports with chapter membership totals.

e Accepting dues for 2017: $65.00

e  Cost for mailing Omnibus now $6.65 — Not in Standing Rules (P.E-20) Sec VIIl Dues and Assessments so Board may make fee

change. Right now it is $5.00 added after January 1 to the dues. Recommend $7.00 added after January 1 starting in 2018

Motion made by Sharon Soos to raise the fee to $10.00 for memberships after January 1. 2" by Michelle Anderson. Motion passed
unanimously.

Shows:

e 8shows completed — the Arizona shows (4) had only two RMDS members showing.



e Judges: Gwen Ka’awaloa now a ‘R’ Sport Horse judge
Janet Foy now a FEI 5*
Adult/Youth Team Competition: will discuss later

TD:
o  Pikes Peak RMDS Show
e  Suggested Standing Rule change:
SECTION VI. RMDS TECHNICAL DELEGATES PROGRAM
RMDS has established a Technical Delegate Program to provide members with the necessary experience and training to officiate as Technical Delegates at RMDS only

recognized shows. The program is administered by the RMDS Central Office.
A. RMDS Technical Delegates Training Program

1. Enrollment and participation in the RMDS Technical Delegates Training Program is limited to candidates meeting the following
requirements.
a. The candidate must be a RMDS member in good standing.
b. The candidate must be an individual member in good standing with US Equestrian Federation
and 21 years of age or older.
c. The candidate must submit an application form to and be accepted by the RMDS Central Office.
c. The candidate must pay all required fees at the time of application. The RMDS Executive Board
shall determine the fees.
2. To be initially recognized as a RMDS Technical Delegate, the following requirements must be successfully completed by the candidate
within one (1) year of acceptance into the RMDS Technical Delegate Training Program:
a. The candidate must attend a training clinic. DELETE
b. The candidate must complete field apprenticeships consisting of a

minimum off three (3)(DELETE] four (4) full shows. Each of these shows must be under a different Technical Delegate at either
RMDS or US Equestrian Federation recognized competitions. A minimum of [two (2)-DELETE] three (3) shows of apprenticeships
must be completed under licensed US Equestrian Federation Technical Delegates. Need to pass the evaluation with a minimum
of three (3) evaluation scores of 70%. The remaining apprenticeship may be completed under either a licensed US Equestrian
Federation Technical Delegate or a recognized RMDS Technical Delegate.

[ The program will be conducted when the RMDS Recognized Officials and Show Standards Committee Chairperson and the
Executive Board determine that an adequate demand exists.
d. Pass a written exam with a minimum score of 85%.
B. RMDS Technical Delegates Continuing Recognition Requirements RMDS Technical Delegates who meet the following conditions shall be approved to

continue to officiate at competitions recognized only by RMDS.
1. Isamemberin good standing with RMDS.
2. Isanindividual member in good standing with US Equestrian Federation and is 21 years of age or older.
3. Has successfully completed the RMDS Technical Delegate Training Program.
4 Must [attend-DELETE] apprentice at either a RMDS or a US Equestrian Federation [technical delegate-training program at least DELETE]
recognized show with a USEF Technical Delegate that is approved for apprenticing
once every two (2) years since becoming a recognized RMDS Technical Delegate.
Must officiate as the TD for a RMDS recognized show at least once every two (2) years.
6.  An RMDS Technical Delegate must take a technical delegate’s exam once every two (2) years and must
receive a mark of 85% or better before their certificate is renewed. The test is to be administered in October of the odd years.
7. If test is not passed, the individual must do the whole program again: as stated in Section VI, A. above.
Discussion was had about the rule change. MaryJo & Didi will look into it and report back in July for rewording. Would still like to keep

the classroom — just add in different scenarios for discussion.

v

Omnibus:
e Nicole Reported in January
General:
e Chapters receive free email blasts for educational purposes.
e  RMDS Executive Board members get % price admission to RMDS events.
Next Executive Board Meetings (2" Thursday odd months-exceptions noted) —
2016 Awards Banquet: January 16, 2017 (Saturday)
2017:
Executive Board Meetings May 11 July 13 August 29 (Tuesday)
Oct 12-Budget Nov 4 BOG (Saturday)

2017 Championships: September 14-17 Colorado Horse Park

2017 2016 2015 | 2014 | 2013 | 2012 | 2011
Members: 631 756 750 | 741 | 827 | 797 | 868

Horses: 91 93 59 63 59 135 | 123




AV 25 25 29 26 27 25 27
BV 139 182 168 171 180 182 190
CS 16 24 35 47 52 63 115
FH 46 73 79 76 64 65 71
GV 79 95 71 55 71 53 65
HP 132 149 156 151 176 190 208
NC 61 77 77 89 94 93 110
OB 39 43 42 33 22 - -
PP 72 63 70 63 62 44 -
WC 22 22 18 19 23 27 31
No 0 3 s | 11 | 12 | 13 | 15
Chapter
PN
PR 6/30/16 10 11 18 14 14
TS
WA Dissolved 19 21 26 28 24
TOTAL 631 756 779 741 801 755 832
Juniors 59 86 88 95 120 117 120
Amateurs 143 163 152 176 209 220 239
Education 21 17 16

Permanent Committee Reports:
1. Adult Amateur Anclaire Spaulding/Michelle Steven
Anclaire & Michelle have decided to focus on the 2018 season since 2017 season is booked. We might have the chance to bring Judy
Reynolds (Irish Olympic Team) to Colorado at a pretty decent price. We will also apply for the grant program per our last update.
Anclaire & Michelle are putting together a “survey monkey” to send out the AAs to see what interests them for 1027-2018.
We still want to do an AA Appreciation night at ta show with wine & yoga. We are also brainstorming for an additional gift the
AAs can contribute to Dressage for the Cure in May.
Any and all suggestions welcome on how we can help make 2017-2018 the best year for RMDS yet!

After a discussion, it was suggested to bring a budget to the July meeting for approval so you can proceed. It was suggested to hold the
AA appreciation at the Championship show.

2. Awards Shannon Lemons
Beth reported that postage is coming in for the mailing of the awards. Beth will be sending out another email to those that have
not yet paid.

3. Communications Beverly Swanson
e Centaurs: Apr, May
Current design implementation refined, would love to use pics from members for cover

June - July Centaurs
I would like to have an article on both the closed and open clinic with Lars Petersen. Also will try to assign Dressage
Symposium events to different members. Will send out an e-blast for volunteers to write.

Joan Clay will write up something for the professionals’ days and Una will write up the open days.

CHAPTER REPORTS
BIG THANK YOU to all chapters, | think we had every one in May. And all were interesting - it's great to know what
everyone is up to!

e  Omnibus Nicole Bizzarro
No report



o  Website Michael Petersen
No report — miss the haiku!

4. Education
L Continuing Education
2018 session is scheduled for Jan 27.

Melissa Creswick has agreed to teach and USDF can provide videos for judging rather than having a live session. Location TBD
but there was a lot of positive feedback on the centrally located hotel this year.

Will investigate possibility of a clinic before and/or after the education day with Melissa.
TD / Show Management training

Discussion was held to continue with the classroom style but give more guidance to the presenter to have more case studies.
Group sit time for L Graduates

Debbie’s hotel room has been booked. We currently only have 6 registrants so this is now open outside RMDS to L grads and
candidates. Posted on USDF L Grads and Candidates Facebook page. USDF will not publicize, however, unless we seek approval as L CE
(540 fee and application). Not sure this is worth the extra expense. We can also send to any current L program contacts — they are posted
on web.
Una Schade made the motion to pay the $40 fee for L CE approval. 2" by Joan Clay Motion passed with 1 nay and 2 abstentions.

Scribing Clinic

A resounding success with 9 attendees! Income $135, expenses (test copies) $43.20 for a profit of $91.80. Suggestion to have
one at a northern area show. The Autumn Hill shows at CSU would be ideal and Simone Windeler said she could conduct/judge. Saw one
attendee scribing at the Cure show and another reported she scribed at a schooling show (for Marylo). This may provide a whole new
pool of skilled volunteers for shows!
Respectfully submitted,
Michelle Anderson & MaryJo Hoepner

5. Junior/Young Riders Cassandra Dipentino
I have put together a rough draft of a budget for the Summer Camp. | have to admit | am a bit lost but my new assistant has taken on
helping me plan this event. He is good with computers and budgets, | have a list of ideas that we think would be fun but am always open
to suggestions as to what has worked in the past and what hasn’t.
Camp Budget:
Estimated Expenses:

$4,773.00
Stabling ($75 per horse x12) $900.00 Sarah Dodge $200.00
Port-a-Potty $0.00 Kathy Simard $350.00
Insurance $183.00 3rd Clinician $200.00
Facility Use ($250 per day x3) $750.00
Totals $1,833.00 Totals $750.00

Camper Meals ($80 x 12) $960.00
Counselor Meals ($80 x 2) $160.00
Volunteer Snacks/Beverages $150.00
Totals $1,270.00

Arts/Crafts Supplies ($10 x 12) $120.00
Copying ($5 x 12) $60.00

T-shirts ($10 x 12) $120.00

Misc Office Expenses $20.00

Totals $320.00

Cassandra DiPentino, Director $300.00
Asst Director $300.00

Totals

$600.00 $0.00

A discussion was held to have overnight which the facility will now allow. Two nights. Beth will apply for camp insurance.



6. Marketing Una Schade
o We have started seeking Championship Sponsors. We have already received some commitments, including some from
new sponsors and sponsors that have not worked with us in recent years.
0 GGT Footing — Thursday Night Dinner
Hilltop Breeding Farm — Packet Inserts
Littleton Equine Clinic — Sunday Brunch & Packet Inserts
Eva Maria Adolphi — Bronze Sponsorship
Professionals — Friday Night Dinner
2 White Feet — T-shirt Sponsor & Competitor Bag Sponsor
Westmanton, Red Addair, Ann Edelman, Mystany Troika — Class Sponsors
0 Petterson Veterinary — Glove Sponsor
e The sponsorship packet can be found on the RMDS website homepage in the top right portion of the blog section, or
at: http://blog.rmds.org/partner-with-rmds-for-the-largest-dressage-show-of-the-year/
o If you would like access to the sponsorship document we are keeping and the email template for soliciting sponsors
please let me know. Andrea and | would love your help searching for sponsors. We have a BIG BUDGET to fill this
year.

O O OO0 Oo0Oo

Championship Sponsorship Goal — We Need Your Help!
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RMDS Website Analytics

8000
7000
6000
5000
4000
3000

2000

1006 W

0
Apr-16  May-16  Jun-16 Jul-16 Aug-16  Sep-16 Oct-16 Nowv-16 Dec-16 Jan-17  Feb-17 Mar-17 Apr-17

=@ \/isitOrs ==@==Page Views

Facebook Likes

1400
1200
1000
800
600
400
200

- _._.—.—.__—‘.—_‘.

..__0-"‘.__.___._

Apr-16  May-16  Jun-16 Jul-16 Aug-16  Sep-16  Oct-16  Nov-16 Dec-16 Jan-17  Feb-17 Mar-17 Apr-17

——Likes

Twitter Impressions

900
800
700
600
500
400
300
200
100

Apr-16  May-16  Jun-16 Jul-16 Aug-16  Sep-16  Oct-16 Nov-16 Dec-16  Jan-17  Feb-17 Mar-17  Apr-17

=@=|mpressions



Una asked for people to man the booth as DSIR. Anclaire could possible help either Saturday or Sunday.

I will not be able to attend tonight’s meeting. Out of town guest have arrived for the weekend.
I have a few advertisers who have said yes, but have not committed to dollar amounts yet. My efforts continue...
Someone mentioned a morning stretch event and | like that idea. | can find donations for coffee and muffins at the
stretch, and look for a stretch leader :-) Or, I trained as a personal trainer, so could lead the stretch get togethers
myself. Is there a place we would be able to easily hold this at the Horse Park? 1’m not familiar with the facilities.
So sorry to miss tonight, but am soldiering on for sponsors.

-Andrea
7. Professionals Sarah Dodge/Beth Geier
May 18-19 — Professionals: Indoor Arena
Moderator: Sarah Martin
Riders: Sarah Doge, Gwen Ka’awaloa, Gigi Brittain, Anita Williams, Glenda Needles, Jennifer Weber, Layne
Stowell, Julie Burt
Alternates: Courtney Grey, Anita Williams
There were 8 applications and then after closing, 2 applications for alternates. Lunch will be from Panera Bread
We currently have 14 auditors signed up.
May 20-21 — Open — Outdoor Arena
Riders: Shannon Lemons, Emma Asher, Madison Peer, Stephanie Figgins, Una Schade, Ann Edelman, Madeline
Birch, Anita Williams
Alternates: Jacquelyn Mclintyre, Kelsey Walker, Anita Williams
There were 11 applicants and it was a hard decision.
The Colorado Horse Park is doing the scheduling, stabling etc. for the open riders.
e 2018 Clinic — May 15-17 with Lilo Fore
8. Scholarship Marylo Hoepner

Scholarship Committee:

| am requesting that each chapter encourage your members to apply for the scholarships. And to start
volunteering now to get the required hours. The season will pass very quickly so NOW is the time

to start planning to write the scholarship application, gather references, and report volunteer hours.

MaryJo will write up something to have sent out as an email blast.

9. Shows — Championships Andrea Chirich/Una Schade

Didi DeKrey Volunteer Coordinator for Championships

Comments:
April 21, 2017 Beth Geier and Didi DeKrey met in Boulder. Beth educated Didi on the “SignUp.com” web-based volunteer site. They
began building the volunteer sign up pages for the upcoming Championships and Breed Show. The X-Halt Salute show has not yet been
updated.
Didi will continue to work on completing the Championship and Breed Show pages, and create and complete the X Halt Salute page(s) in
the next several weeks. Target completion date is May 31.
Contact email for volunteers is the RMDS email — since my internet is not always reliable!

I will keep you posted!

Appointed Committee Reports:

1. Western Dressage Simone Windeler

There will be several exiting Western Dressage Shows this summer.

First up the show of the local chapter of the Western Dressage Association of America — WDACO. This show will be held at the
indoor arena at Douglas County Fairgrounds, Castle Rock on June 24 and 25, 2017. This show is recognized by WDAA but not USEF. See
attached flyer.

Secondly the first USEF recognized show in the region to be held at the Colorado Horse Park on August 5 and 6, 2017. For the prizelist
check out 2whitefeet.com



There are also numerous schooling shows that are WDACO recognized and offer Western Dressage classes. For prizelists check
out theelegantrider.com.
We also have some newly minted Western Dressage judges among us, Gwen Ka’awaloa and Simone Windeler.

WDACO holds multiple events throughout the year, find out more on their website

wdaco.org.
2. Nominating Committee — Chapter Presidents Tiffany Busch
Need nominees for 2 years: President, Vice President, Secretary, Treasurer, Awards, Education, Marketing, Professional
3. Historical Committee-Archives New person?
4.BOG - November 4, 2017 Heather Petersen

5. Banquet — January 13, 2018- Renaissance Denver Beth Geier

Region 5 Report Heather Petersen
Old Business:
e Volunteer awards program-more research needs to be done as to what we really want to do. Una will do a pin design. Pins are
$2-$3 each depending on quantity and type.

New Business:
e Sharon Soos mentioned that the treasurer’s computer is at least 10 years old and starting to show its wear & tear. July
meeting Sharon will come with a proposal for a new computer & printer after consulting with Michael.
e The Colorado Horse Park (CHP) has asked for nominations for groom, owner, and JR/YR. Anclaire Spaulding filled out
the form for a groom to be recognized; Joan Clay did one for a JR/YR and Una Schade is doing one for the owner.

Chapter Presidents:
1. Arkansas Valley Beth Hart

AVDA is getting ready for our June 10t schooling show. We are very pleased MaryJo Hoepner will be judging the show again this
year! The weekend before the show we will have our “how to prepare and ride in a show” % day clinic. It includes dressage test prep and
discussion.

1. How to Visualize your Test.

2. Strategies to Pick Up Easy Points.

3. What to do if you make a Mistake.
And Practice Test with your horse or without individualized session. Ride the test of your choice. Or, do live visualization in the dressage
arena with specific attention to your issues. Work with you or your horse and walk you through an actual visualization in the arena.

We are having a clinic May 27" with Anna Blake. She will be coming down to Patch Ranch for an all-day clinic. We are very
excited to have her back down this way. Many of us have ridden with her before and look forward to the challenge!

A few of us took our horses to Liberty Landing Stables in Pueblo West last weekend. They had an edifying clinic with Jana Steffen,
a trainer from Washington State on being supple and softening our horses. It was well attended and everyone had a great lesson.

AVDA next business meeting is in a couple of weeks. We will continue any final preparations for the show and clinic. We continue
to work on our education % day clinics and hope to have them regularly scheduled throughout the summer.

The RMDS symposium is almost upon us and we are excited to be auditing. A group of us will carpool up to Parker together and
we hope to see many of you there!

Feel free to contact me if you are interested in any of our events. Auditors are always welcome!

2. Boulder Valley Sandra Rosewell
Lookout Ridge Farm hosted BVD'’s spring Ride-a-Test on April 30. It was a great success with 20 rides! We had many local
dressage riders that attended, but also a big group of eventers. It was fun to watch the differences in the riding! Julie Haugen
was a trooper as our judge. She diligently judged and coached from 9:00 to 5:00! The riders were across the board very pleased
with the event. We had great support staff from BVD (Nicole Donohue, Patti Hallock, Vanessa Chavez, Grace Maddox and
Magdalene Canyon). They enable us to run a smooth show! We want to thank Julie Smith in particular for hosting the event and
her boarders that helped us make it a success.

3. Colorado Springs Pat Leech
CSDA is focused this year on providing quality educational programs for our members. Several ideas have been proposed and
are being reviewed.



CSDA would like to congratulate Madeline Backus and her family on her top 20 finish at Rolex 2017 in her rookie start on her
Colorado bred Trakehner mare. Madeline and her family have been long time CSDA and RMDS members in the past and have
supported our sport with completions and clinics held at their facility, Pendragon Stud in Larkspur.

Foothills Kris Cooper
The following events are also detailed on our website, http://www.cofoothillsdressage.org.

¢ Ride-A-Test Clinic on Saturday, June 10, (the day before Foothills' Spring Into Summer dressage show) — with USEF ‘r’

Judge Julie Haugen at Table Mountain Ranch, Golden.

¢ Spring Into Summer Show on Sunday, June 11, with USEF 'S’ Judge and Foothills member Debbie Riehl-Rodriguez at

Table Mountain Ranch, Golden. Check Omnibus and website for prize list for dressage and Western dressage classes and

entry information. Both our June and August dressage shows qualify for Western Dressage Association of Colorado high-

point awards.

e Last Chance Show on Saturday, Aug. 26, with Judge Julie Haugen ‘r' at Table Mountain Ranch. Details are in Omnibus

and at our website.

Thanks to our show manager, Linda Gaber, we have tack shop gift certificates for volunteers at our two dressage shows. Thanks
to our scholarship chair, Marilou Metcalf, we have an increased annual reimbursement of $100 per member for volunteering at
RMDS and chapter events. This reimbursement can be used to attend an equine educational event. It pays to learn!

In addition, our secretary Nicole Riffe conducted a survey of membership, which confirmed that the most popular benefit of
volunteering is LEARNING. Thank you, Nicole!

Our next chapter meeting will be Monday, August 7, at Tuscany Tavern in Evergreen. Please like us at
https://www.facebook.com/FoothillsDressage/

Grand Valley Arlene Rhodes

Grand Valley is gearing up for our own Western Slope Symposium, funded in part by The Dressage Foundation, on June
2-4 with Beth Baumert. Our rides filled with a waitlist in two days and many members are auditing. We are showing her video,
How Riders Work, twice during the month of May so riders and auditors can orient themselves ahead of time to her training
methods. One of our members, Mary Duke, of Stirrup Cup Farm has provided her arena and also is sponsoring the Friday night
meal for riders and auditors. She has graciously offered her arena for the clinic riders to use the Saturday before so they can get
used to the arena. Linda Chadwick-Wirth has been doing all the organizing along with Mary Duke. We are so fortunate to have
generous and talented volunteers in our club.

Our spring schooling show went well with about 35-40 rides each day. We added a Ride-A-Test option on Saturday as
we ended about an hour early. Our judge Jessica Greer "L" did a fantastic job with every exhibitor.

Our second schooling show will be June 10&11 with Sharron Sarchet "L" with distinction.

Entries open later this month for our two day clinic with Debbie Riehl-Rodriguez "S" to be held on July 1&2.

Judi DeVore is our new editor for our monthly newsletter. She has been featuring articles on members and encouraging
submissions from our young riders. | have gotten many compliments on the format and content. She is another willing and
talented member in our club. All our volunteers help make our club a welcoming community of dressage riders focused on
learning and growing along with our horses.

High Plains Kathy Simard

High Plains Dressage — RMDS report May 2017 RMDS meeting

Submitted by Kathy Simard — HPD President

Our 2017 Youth Clinic was such a success that Julie Burt and Kathy Simard are doing it again on May 13 for the Adult Amateurs!
Due to the loss of the Andreas Hausberger Clinic combined with the wonderful events to be held at the Horse Park, the board
decided to do a clinic for our adult amateurs. This clinic will be full a day full of information and camaraderie along with a BBQ at
Julie Burt’s farm in Parker. We will let you know how it goes at our next meeting. Currently there is only one rider slot left and
lots of room for more auditors.

Northern Colorado Didi DeKrey
April is a busy month for us! We have our Spring Schooling show early in the month. Held at Tomora Training Center in
Greeley, we look forward to a good turnout — horse hair and blossoming plants will be in the air! Since the show is WDACO
qualified, we have a strong Western Dressage contingent competing.
The April meeting, on Wednesday the 12t will feature Instructor Joan Clay presenting
The Dressage Rules and Tests Aren’t Just for Showing! (WHO KNEW?)
How to utilize the USEF dressage tests and rulebook to inform and guide your training and riding.

We will use a collaborative, hands-on approach to answer the following questions.
1) What information is provided on the USEF dressage tests?
2) How do the dressage tests relate to the dressage training scale?



3) How can | use the information in the dressage tests and rules to guide my training and riding?
4) What is the value of practicing the tests if I’'m not interested in showing?
Our May meeting is traditionally the last one before “Summer Break” and is a time for us to gather socially. A quick
business meeting and discussion of our upcoming Fall Riding Clinic series is on the agenda.
We start back up meetings in September — see you then!

8. On The Bit Ginka Kubelka

Busy times at On the Bit! We had our community tack and clothing swap on April 22" at the Spur Ridge Equestrian Center. Quite a
few people stopped by to look, chat, and buy or sell horse related items.

Last Saturday was our Kentucky Derby Party. Over 90 people, the perfect location with beautiful views of the Laramie Range and lots
of TVs to watch the races, delicious food and, of course, Mint Juleps made this big event a great success for our club. Check out the June
e-Centaur for more details!

Our next events are of educational nature: we will have a movie night on May 18" at Stephanie’s house, watching the On the Levels
DVD in order to improve our performance in the show ring. On June 7*", Irina Weese will tell us everything we need to know about colic at
Spur Ridge Equestrian Center.

Our schooling show will be held on July 22" at Spur Ridge Equestrian Center. Julie Haugen, who will be the judge at our schooling
show, will also be available for a clinic the day after the show. The facility has been improved since last year, so we will have an outdoor
arena for warm-up and an indoor for the tests. Stabling will be available upon request.

If you are interested in any of these events, check out our website, www.onthebitdressage.com, contact us through
info@onthebitdressage.com or Facebook, or come to one of our meetings every first Tuesday of the month at 7 pm!

9. Pikes Peak Tiffany Busch
10. Western Colorado Barbara Graham Terry

9:01 Kathy Simard made the motion to adjourn. 2" by Sandra Rosewell. Motion passed unanimously.



